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The following notes provide an overview of the key items and decisions from the April 25 conference call.

1. Ferrite channel specification
After discussion a preliminary decision was made that the channel would be specified as follows:

a. Two quantities would be specified for the channel, channel loss and input impedance.  Channel loss will be specified as it is currently specified in CISPR 22, >15 dB. Input impedance will have an envelop within which the impedance must fall.

Action Item – Ghery Pettit to draft a specification detailing a proposal for both specifications by May 6.

b. Measurements > 1GHz will not be considered at this time.  The committee generally agreed that above about 300 MHz the dominate radiators tend to be apertures rather than cables and so the treatment of the cables is less of an issue and specification becomes increasingly problematic > 1 GHz.

c. The treatment of cables between the EUT and ferrite channel must be carefully specified.  Particularly the specification of how close to the ground plane a cable may come as it enters the channel.

d. As a guiding rule it was agreed that the ANSI document should follow CISPR.  The ANSI document may be more specific and provide additional help and specificity but a test to ANSI should always satisfy the requirements of CISPR.

2. Ferrite channel qualification.

a. Action Item – Ghery Pettit to draft a specification for channel qualification.

b. It was agreed that the channel input impedance should fall within the impedance envelope specified with the far end of the cable both shorted and open.

3. Ferrite channel variability

a. Analysis and/or data is needed on the test repeatability and uncertainty of any changes recommended for ANSI C63.4.

4. Self-Made channels

a. The cost of these requirements and practicality of implementation for different EUT types is an issues.

b. Action Item – Mike Hill of TDK will develop guidance on how to make, self-made channels or would cores that meet the draft specification.  This guidance will include suggestions on selection of ferrite material and other details.

c. The issue was discussed of how to deal with EUTs with a large number, >100, cables exiting the site.

5. Action Item – Stephen Berger & Ghery Pettit to invite input from others at their chapter presentations April 29 & 30.

6. Next call – May 17 at 11 ET.  Ghery Pettit to provide call numbers.
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